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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON MONDAY, MAY 2, 2011 AT 7:30 P.M.

The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President John Gonder at 7:30 p.m.  

MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mrs. Benedetti Mr. Gonder, Mr. Messer, Mr. Zurschmiede and President Mr. Gahan. 

ALSO PRESENT: Shane Gibson, Ed Wilkinson, Suellen Wilkinson, Scott Wilkinson, Carl Malysz, Gary Brinkworth, Detective Keith Whitlow, and Mindy Milburn
INNVOCATION (if minister is present)

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:

Mr. Price moved to approve the April 21st Public Hearing minutes, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor

Mr. Price moved to approve the April 21st Regular Meeting minutes, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor

COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:

Gary Brinkworth addressed the council and gave them an update on what is going on with the sewers including the purchase of two new trucks, finalization of the agreement with EMC to take over part of their crew and they will start work for the City later this week. He stated that the terms that they agreed to with EMC are very close to what they talked about almost a year ago and that is going well. He stated that the lift station projects have started including Basin 27 and the force main from Old Ford Road. He gave a brief description of what the rising waters have done and discussed the performance of the pump stations. 

Mrs. Benedetti thanked the Mayor and Mr. Brinkworth for the work that they did during the flooding. 

Mr. Brinkworth stated that it was a group effort and thanked Mickey Thompson and Scott Wilkinson
Mr. Gonder asked about a gentleman with water coming into his home on Elm Street and asked if there was a map to show where drains should be. 

Mr. Brinkworth stated that the city does have some mapping but he doesn’t know exactly where Mr. Gonder is referring to and asked him to remind him tomorrow and he would call Joe Hamm to take a look at it. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding the problem in this area causing the water to go into his home

Shane Gibson referred to the press release that he handed out before the meeting regarding the contract with EMC and explained that it is a $1.7M reduction annually and the EPA is very excited about it. He stated that a key component to the city being able to use this lining system was to purchase the vehicles that Mr. Brinkworth talked about and they hope to have the contracts finalized by the end of the week. He stated that the savings will mostly be seen in the utilities and they should see less SSO’s. He explained why the utilities were so high under the EMC contract and the benefit of bringing it back in house. He thanked EMC for working with them to make this transition. He asked that they set up a work session to discuss the fire grant. 
COMMUNICATIONS – MAYOR

APPOINTMENTS:

APPROVAL OF CF-1 FORMS:
Jones Popcorn, Inc., dba Clark’s Snacks, Compliance 
with Statement of Benefits, Referencing R-09-13 (PP)

Mr. Price moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Coffey second, all voted in favor. 

Larry & Brenda Sharlow, Compliance with 

Statement of Benefits, Referencing R-01-33 (RE)

Mr. Coffey moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor. 

Mitchell Veneers, Inc., Compliance with Statement of 

Benefits, Referencing R-05-11 (RE)

Mr. Diane moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor. 

PTG Silicones, Compliance with Statement of

Benefits, Referencing R-07-25 (RE) 
Mr. Price moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor. 

S & J Precision, Inc., Compliance with Statement of Benefits, 

Referencing R-04-24 (RE) and R-05-48 (RE)

Mr. McLaughlin moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Caesar second, all voted in favor. 

St. Edwards Court, LP, Compliance with Statement of

Benefits Referencing R-00-03 (RE)

Mr. Caesar moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor. 

United Investments Group/Urathane of Kentuckiana, 

Dba Insulated Roofing Contractors, Compliance with Statement 

Of Benefits Referencing R-08-37 (RE)

Mr. Messer moved to approve as a whole, Mr. Zurschmiede second, all voted in favor. 

INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

READING

A-11-06
Additional Appropriation of $11,630 for the Tree

Gonder 3



Board Fund

Mr. Gonder moved for the third reading of Bill No. A-11-06, Mr. Coffey second, 
Mr. Messer asked if they ever came up with what they are going to spend this on. 

Mr. Gonder explained that Greg Mills is a licensed arborist and he does a lot of work for the tree board with planting and assessing the health of trees. He stated that there are some grants that they are going to apply for as well. 

Mr. McLaughlin asked if they looked at the condition of the trees. 

Mr. Gonder stated that they don’t have a budget for this at all but this was a non-reverting item and that is why they would like to get this money to start taking care of the trees in the area. 

Mr. Messer stated that he would feel more comfortable if he knew this money was going to take care of the damages trees but he doesn’t want it to go into the pocket of someone that is just telling them that the trees are in need of work. 

Mr. Gonder stated that for this kind of a storm $11,000.00 isn’t a drop in the bucket and it is an investment for the Tree Board and it is a wise use of the funds. 

Mr. McLaughlin stated that he would like to see something more as well to see what these funds are for. 

Mr. Malysz stated that John Rosenbarger is a member of the administration and a chief member of the Tree Board and from what he has heard the money is going for cleanup and replacement of trees, he suggested that they make the allocation and before the money the tree board can get them a budget for what is being spent on. 
Mr. Caesar stated that he knows Greg Mills and he is a very honest man but he would like to see a budget as well. 

There was a lengthy discussion regarding why this money wasn’t used in the past and why it was allowed to sit there until now. 
Mr. Coffey withdrew his second

Mr. Gonder stated that they need to decide if they are going to protect the trees that they have and invest in them. 

Mr. Gonder tabled this item until the next meeting. 

MISCELLANOUS ITEMS:

Leah Tate, Editor, IUS Horizon re: Video Taping of the City Council meetings.

Ms. Tate addressed the council and explained that she is going to start taping the City Council meetings from this point forward and they think it will help facilitate their journalism student, help inform the community, and fulfilling a function of democracy WWW. IUSHORIZON.COM. She state that this is very new for their department so it will be a work in progress and for now it will just be raw footage and hopefully it will grow as they find their footing. 
The Council expressed their gratitude and stated that they thought that it was a good idea. 
COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC (non-agenda items):

Laura Renwick gave an update to the council regarding the activities of the Historic Preservation Commission that included the following:
( Mailing sent to all property owners and businesses within all historic districts 

* included cover letter – reminding them that in district, outlining process – and brochure

* a few returns but generally good – ownership info taken from city’s GIS records, business info from Develop New Albany

* have received several phone calls, as a result, almost exclusively positive response

( 12 COA apps received year-to-date (pace has slowed last couple years w/ economy)


* 5 approved, 1 denied 


* 6 approved by staff 

( State historic preservation conference April in Indy – 


* 3 HPC members and staff attended


* Pacciano was presenter, on new mediation ordinance

( Preservation Month activities


* Facelift Awards/reception – 6:15 PM, 5/18 @ City-Co Bldg, Assembly Room


* Windows workshop – 6:30 PM, 5/17 @ Shrader Stable


* House research workshop – 6:30 PM, 5/10 @ NA-FC Public Library


* Also tours of Mansion Row (1 PM, 5/21) and downtown (1 PM, 5/28)

( Annual CLG report submitted to state preservation office/National Park Service
Mr. Caesar asked if they were working with the Board of Realtors because this would be a real selling point for them. 

Ms. Renwick stated that is something that they are trying to work towards because they relationship would benefit them both greatly. 

Sydney Ballard 527 E. 9th street addressed the council and stated that he is here to address the speech that Mr. Coffey made on Channel 5 and stated that even though he doesn’t live in his district he has his support because all of the issues that he was addressing are issues that he has in his neighborhood as well. He discussed several of the issues that he has with the council and stated that as he looks around other neighborhoods and sees the same thing. He talked about the issues he had several years ago with Mr. Hartman, Mr. Denison and Ms. Badger coming to his home for an inspection and inviting his banker over as well. He stated that he has issues with the Board of Works retaliating every time he comes to a meeting, and them denying his request to get a driveway from his garage, he expressed issues with the Police Department being at his home non-stop when in previous years he couldn’t get them to come if he called. He stated that it is all about being fair and if they can’t be fair they shouldn’t be doing these things at all. 
Mr. Messer gave an update on 308 E. Oak. He stated that he talked with Joe Hamm from Storm Water and they want to bring in a company and shoot the drain again. He explained that they are fighting with the weather but he is going to get with Mr. Gibson to try and get this issue resolved. HE showed the council photos where he had quite a bit of water in his basement and the floor is cracked and broken so his suggestion is that they can lift out a piece of the floor and put a camera in to see if it is a Storm Water issue. 
Mr. Gibson stated that Mr. Hamm’s suggestion would be the first step and hopefully they can use a camera to see what is going on as a first step. He explained that they have talked to some other companies because of the issues that they had with the equipment used by the first company that was hired to do the work. 

Mr. Gahan stated that they are in the process of scheduling a PH for the Riverview Project and they would like to move it off site for comfort at the library May 11th 6:30 p.m. and if the need arises they will have more hearings. 
IN COMMITTEE:
TABLED ORDINANCES:


R-11-08
A Resolution of the New Albany Common Council

Zurschmiede



Regarding the State Street Parking Garage Economic 



Development Area

G-11-04
Amended Ordinance for the Appropriation of 

Messer 1 & 2


EDIT Funds

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Mindy Milburn, City Clerk

1938   
City Council                                            May 2, 2011



All meetings are recorded and on file with the City Clerk’s Office

